Comments for SR/159/005

On 26 October, 1988 the Coal Board transferred, for a pound, the land between Hafod Road and Brown Road, which is the Tycroes Park area, to Tycroes Village and its residents, the conditions of the sale were that the land was to be used for welfare and recreation only and these conditions were to continue for at least eighty years, which is up to 2068.
In addition to the play park and the netball/basketball court there is a nature / forest area as part of this land. Paths have been developed, paths which are suitable for wheelchair users which ensures inclusion for all. 
Pupils at Tycroes school learn about nature by visiting the area and develop their awareness of conservation and their duties to maintain our green areas.
This area offers an opportunity for everyone, within the community, to appreciate their environment which is trees, plants, animals, birds and numerous insects, including rare ones.
With this knowledge one should not even consider building on this valuable site – on a legal and moral basis.
